OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  March 16, 2009
PROJECT-  BON JMF
RESPONSE DATE-  no comment needed, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- BON Maintenance is attempting to fix a leaking adult flush water valve at the JMF.  This valve is supplied by the Head Box and provides flushing flow for the adults that slide off the separator bars.  The valve gasket is leaking badly and needs to be repaired sooner rather than later.

This is favorable timing for the project and PSMFC since we are between hatchery releases and it is early in the season.  Our mechanics think Thursday may work for their schedule.  PSMFC is willing to go to bypass later this week to do it.  This job would require closing the auxiliary water valve into the head box and turning off the hydro-cannons for the day.  The head box needs to be drained.  

Type of outage required- The JMF would be switched to bypass for the day.  The 48” valve to the Head Box will need to be closed, and the Head Box allowed to drain.  

Impact on facility operation- The JMF will be switched to bypass.  The hydro-cannons and the water supply inside the JMF are supplied by the Head Box so they would be out of service.

Length of time for repairs- Draining the head box would begin at 0700 (so the SMP crew could finish their sample day) and the JMF would be in bypass from 0700 until the repairs are complete, no later than 1700.    
Expected impacts on fish passage- Fish passage would not be impacted.  Fish would still pass through the bypass flume, however Smolt Monitoring would be shut down for the duration of the repairs.  Few birds have been seen recently at the JMF and around the project and SMP report that today there have been very few as well.  

Comments from agencies

CRITFC- If I understand correctly, then there would be no adults going over the seperator and thus no counting, so if we are going to adopt the NOAA trigger concept for Kelts we would be missing one day?????  Otherwise I see no issue with this.  tom

NOAA- Timing normally wouldn't be an issue, however, if we manage to get a B2CC opening trigger based on separator counts, the JBS early season operation will suddenly become high profile. If the work is done on the date indicated, there wouldn't be an issue, but if it gets delayed until next week, we would have a concern with the gap in separator monitoring. Thanks, Gary

Final results- The Project is moving forward with repairs on Thursday March 19th.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

